
 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

The Sacrament of Baptism is celebrated at the 10:30 a.m. Mass on the 

2nd Sunday of the Month at St John’s and the 4th Sunday of the month  
at St. Ann’s. Please call for registration.  

 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays: 3:00 – 3:30 p.m. – Other times as scheduled in the bulletin or 

call the Rectory anytime. 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

Contact the Rectory 6 months prior to the intended date of marriage.  
 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 

If you are in need of the Sacrament of the Sick, please contact the 

Rectory to make an appointment for a visit from a Priest.  

 
ADORATION OF THE  BLESSED SACRAMENT 

St John’s - 2nd and 3rd Wednesday of the month from 7-8 p.m.  
in the Church.  

St. Ann’s - First Friday of the month following the 9:00 a.m. Mass 
concluding with Benediction at 10:30 a.m. 

Registration: Families not registered, please call the Parish Office 
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EUCHARISTIC LITURGIES 
 

St John’s 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m.  

Sunday: 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m.  
Teen Mass – 6 p.m. TBA 

Daily Mass, Monday – Friday: 9:00 a.m. 
In the Chapel  

Divine Mercy every Thursday  
After Mass. 

 
St Ann’s 

Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m. 
Sunday: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. 

Daily Mass, Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri. 
9:00 a.m.  

 

Hope & Love & Joy 

mailto:fr_plrstjohn@comcast.net


 

       MASSES FOR THE WEEK          A  NOTE FROM THE PASTOR 

************************************************ 

St. John is a Stewardship Parish  
********************************************** 

 
Saturday, December 10, 2016 
     4:00 - Suzanne Shepard– 27th Anniversary 
Sunday, December 11, 2016 
              8:00 - Charles Matthews — 18th Anniversary 
    10:30 - Kathleen Climo — 6th Anniversary  
Saturday, December 17, 2016 
   4:00 - Carol Ann Power — 2nd Anniversary 
Sunday, December 18, 2016 
     8:00   -  Parishioners of St. John 
   10:30   – Ewa Morowski — 22nd Anniversary 

************************************************ 

St. Ann is a Stewardship Parish  
********************************************** 

 
Saturday, December 10, 2016 
     4:00 - Jonathan Correia — 2nd Anniversary 
Sunday, December 11, 2016 
              8:30 - Parishioners of Saint Ann 
  10:30 –Ana Julia Barros—4th Anniversary 
Tuesday, December 13, 2016 
    9:00 — Christiano Victoria — 9th Anniversary 
Saturday, December 17. 2016 
   4:00  -  Marjorie White — 7th Anniversary 
Sunday, December 18, 2016 
     8:30   -  Francisco & Maria Figueiredo—Memorial 
   10:30   – Parishioners of Saint Ann 
Monday, December 19, 2016 
     9:00—John Patrick McGue—Birthday Rem. 

My Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
It appears, in today’s gospel, that we have 
the beginnings of a “mutual admiration 
society” with John the Baptist and Jesus. 
John the Baptist has been imprisoned, and 
he had heard word of Jesus’ works – 
preaching, teaching, and healing (even 
raising one from the dead!). The “wheels 
start turning” for John, and he inquires of his disciples if 
this might be…the One (the Messiah). John’s disciples, in 
turn, are told by Jesus that John should look at all that is 
happening within Jesus’ ministry. John, no doubt, ponders 
all of this and becomes more convinced that the work that 
he began (in proclaiming the Messiah’s coming) has come 
to fruition. Jesus, for His part, extols the work of John, 
even going so far as to call him the greatest person born of 
woman (a rather bold statement, in light of Jesus’ birth by 
Mary!). 
Jesus and John are intrinsically linked, one to the other. We 
cannot speak of John without mentioning the purpose and 
goal of his preaching – to announce the coming of the Mes-
siah and to get people to follow Him. In the same vein, we 
cannot speak of Jesus without “giving a nod” as to how His 
public started, namely His baptism in the Jordan by John 
the Baptist. In this way, and so many more (let’s not forget 
their kinship, as evidenced by the relationship between 
Mary and Elizabeth), today’s gospel “sets the stage” for the 
final weeks of Advent and our preparations being made to 
welcome the Christ Child into our midst. 
Our role is not unlike John the Baptist. We are called, by 
virtue of our baptism, to proclaim Christ. We are called not 
only to proclaim His coming, but the fact that the Kingdom 
of God (at the heart of which we find Jesus) is not only to 
come but is ALREADY AMONG US. Like John the Bap-
tist, we are called to be heralds of God’s Word (in Holy 
Scripture) and Sacrament (of Holy Eucharist). We may not 
be imprisoned for this proclamation, but we are nonethe-
less called to “die to self” so that Christ might live in us. 
This “white martyrdom” is something that places us 
squarely in the company of Christ. We are called, as Christ 
was, to not only announce the Kingdom of God but to be 
Kingdom-centered people. How do we do this? It’s quite 
simple, really – we are to keep our focus on Jesus. When 
we focus on Jesus, we don’t shut out the world; when we 
focus on Jesus, quite the contrary is true – we enter into the 
world with Jesus within us.  
May we have the courage, like John the Baptist before us, 
to be heralds of God’s Word. May we receive the Sacra-
ments (especially Eucharist and Reconciliation) so as to be 
open, pure, and ready vessels of God’s grace. May we 
share God’s grace with all whom we meet, so that they 
may come to know what we have come to know – that  
Jesus Christ has broken the chains of sin and death and 
won for us newness of life. 
 
A Continued Blessed Advent to All, 
 
Fr. Paul 

DEACONS’ CORNER 

 

Deacon Joe and I hope that as you read our remarks in the 
bulletin, you will let us know what you think. 

Today, I am going to finish our comments about becoming 
a deacon by mentioning the blending of being a deacon and 
being a husband. Over 90% of the permanent deacons in 
the Archdiocese of Boston are married or widowed. When 
we were praying about what you could call the inner 
promptings of the Holy Spirit, we naturally turned to our 
wives and families for their input. 

Both of us were encouraged by our wives and families to 
pursue our dream of becoming a deacon. Our wives joined 
us on our journey. Deacon Joe’s wife, Lorraine, and my 
wife, Peg, participated in the initial interview process. 
There is a wives’ program that addresses the wives’ ques-
tions and concerns about what our ordination might mean 
to them and our families. Separation and absences from 
family occasions occur as their husbands serve the parish 
community to which they are assigned. 

It is an enduring grace for Deacon Joe and me to live the 
Sacraments of Matrimony and Holy Orders. 



 

Please keep the following in your prayers: Karen 
Debenedictis, Arthur Hornstra, Lori  Cullen, Mariann Moberg,  
Dottie Younis, Dave Swartz , Theresa Capachione, Phyllis 
MacDonald , Carolyn Oliviere, Ginger & John Margesion, Bob 
McGanty , Harry Hewins, Laurie Murray, Erica O’Sullivan, Bill 
O’Connell , Colleen Merto, Bill Osborne, Florence Lacey, 
Eleanor Moynihan, Edie Lincoln, Jim Cassidy, Danny Nichols, 
Kathy Turke, Katy Skillings, Christopher MacDonald, Jessica 
Chetwynd , Martha Bundeff, Sharon Farrell, Tom Griffin, Kim 
LeMoine & The residents of Sachem & Westview & all our 
service men and women serving in the  
military. 

2nd Collection— December  11, 2016 — Special Parish Collection 

December 18, 2016 —-NO SECOND COLLECTION 

St Vincent de Paul Society At St. John’s 
We are so blessed here at the St. Vincent de Paul 
Food Pantry. The donations made to the pantry by 
parishioners, schools, other churches and organiza-
tions have truly been amazing! 
Thank you for helping us to keep the shelves 
stocked for the holidays and all year round. Please 
know that what you give to the pantry is used for 
the pantry.  
 
Do you know anyone from East Bridgewater in 
need of food or assistance? If so, please have 
them call the St. Vincent de Paul HOTLINE at 
508-378-3760. Together we can help them 
celebrate Christmas too. 
 
When you make a gift to the Society of St. Vin-
cent de Paul, your heart will discover the true 
meaning of Christmas by helping those who are 

having a difficult time preparing for 
His coming.  

GIVING TREE CARDS ARE DUE TODAY! 

St Ann’s  Weekly Offertory: 
 

November 27, 2016 
$3,702 

St Ann Prayer Line: 
To request prayers from members of Saint Ann’s 
Prayer Line for yourself, another person in need, or 
a special intention, please call or email Linda Santry 
at 508-586-6535 or  linda@santry.org. If you 
would like to join the telephone tree or e-mail distri-
bution list, please contact Linda. We would like to 
expand our membership for this worthy endeavor.   

Now that we are coming into cold weather, Saint 
Vincent DePaul Conference will be responding 
to an increase number of calls asking for help. 
We would ask that you make a small donation to 

the conference so that we will be able to respond to those asking 
for assistance. There are small envelopes at the doors of the 
Church for this purpose. 
 
MASSPASS BOOKS: SAINT VINCENT dePAUL  
FUNDRAISER: 
The coupon books have finally arrived! They will be on sale at 
the back of the Church at all the Masses. The cost is still $25.00. 
You can also e-mail Christ Baker at jchbacker@msn.com to  

CHRISTMAS SHARING PLANNING: For 
St. Ann’s 

We invite you to share your Christmas with a 
needy family or senior citizen by taking a tag 
from the tree, buying and wrapping the gift, 
and returning it to St. Ann’s by December 18th 
at noon. 
Please see the green flyer at the doors for more details, or call/
email Linda Santry at 508-586-6535 / linda@santry.org or  
mailto:linda@santry.org 

St John’s Shared Treasure:   Goal $5,900 

Offertory—Dec 4, 2016      6,557 

  Above Goal                     757 

2nd Coll , Dec 4, 2016      1,963 

St Vincent de Paul 

Grand Annual  Total - Dec 4  $11,926 YEAR OF MERCY AT ST ANN’S 
 

The Year of Mercy has concluded. The response to the Prayers 
of the Faithful will return to: 
“Lord, Hear Our Prayers.” 

Christmas Flower Envelopes are available for 
any parishioners who would like flowers  
donated in loved ones names.   Envelopes are 
available in the pews and at the doors of the 
Church. Please have all envelopes in by Dec. 
18th. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO JOE & HELEN THOMPSON 

WHO WERE THE WINNERS OF THE CRUISE TO  
BERMUDA! 

 
THANK YOU DEACON JOE AND LORRAINE FOR  

BEING SO GENEROUS AND GIFTING THIS WEEK 
FOR THE PARISH.   

The Parish earned $6500 covering last year’s deficit.  

CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULES 
 

  ST. JOHN                                        ST ANN 
 
Christmas Eve                 Christmas Eve 
4:00 upstairs—Children’s Choir            4:00 PM 
4:00 downstairs - Erica & Julie     6:00 PM 
6:00—Teen Choir 
12:00 Midnight –Choir & Strings 
           
Christmas Day                                 Christmas Day 
10:30 AM—Cantor         8:30  & 10:30 AM
                       
        



 



 



 

PARISH NEWS 

FOOD PANTRIES 
West Bridgewater Food Pantry — the cupboards are empty. 
There are many families in need of assistance. Canned green 
beans, corn, jam and jelly, canned fruit, cereal, and tomato 
and chicken noodle soup are especially needed. The holiday 
season is fast approaching. You might want to consider a 
“gift certificate” from a local grocery store.  Food Pantry is 
located at the Spring St. School and is open the first & third 
Wednesday of the month from 3:30 PM to 5:00 PM. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
This Sunday, December 11, 2016—12:00 noon 

Students of St. Ann’s Religious Education Classes 
Invite you to our Annual Christmas Pageant 

“The Real Story of Christmas is one that never gets 
old.” 

 
This is a wonderful time for the Church Community to en-
joy the company of one another during the CHRISTmas 
season! 
There will also be a musical quartet performing Christmas 
music.  Following the Pageant, there will be light refresh-
ments.  Please bring a dessert. 
 
There will also be a Talent portion if there are any students 
who have a talent (singing, dancing, magic etc. 4 mins long 
(depending on sign ups) for performances on stage during 
refreshments. Sign up by DECEMBER 3, Name & talent. 
 

 
Please welcome our newest member of   

St. John’s: 
 

         ROBERT MICHAEL TRASK 

   
  Please welcome our newest member of  
           St. Ann’s: 

 

       CHRISTIAN MICHAEL PASCO 

Every Thursday night 
At 6:30 

In St. Ann’s Parish Center 
Doors open 5:00 

 
No bingo on December 22. 

St. John’s St. Vincent de Paul Society Food Pantry phone line 
is 508-378-3760.   
Gift cards & money are always a big help. 
The next Food Pantry dates are: 
 December 5  (3:00—6:00) and December 19 (3:00—4:30) 

GRAND ANNUAL Envelopes are available at the doors 
of the Church for anyone who was not on a mailing list and 
would like to donate to the collection. 

Saint Vincent de Paul offering boxes have been installed 
permanently on the walls at the doors of 
Saint Ann’s Church. 
 

 
THE CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
WAS A HUGE SUCCESS THIS 
YEAR AS ALWAYS. 
 
 

ST. JOHN’S WOULD LIKE TO THANK ALL THE 
PEOPLE INVOLVED THAT MADE THIS EVENT 
SUCH A SUCCESS.  THANK YOU TO THE  
CATHOLIC WOMEN’S CLUB MEMBERS FOR 
THEIR CONTINUED EFFORTS TO MAKE ST. 
JOHN’S THRIVE. 
 
THERE ARE MANY OTHER PEOPLE TO THANK 
BUT TOO MANY TO NAME. THANK YOU, 
THANK YOU, THANK YOU!!!! 
 

ST JOHN’S CHEVERUS AWARD 
Was awarded 
To Kay Evan 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The criteria given to pastors is that the nominee should 
be a lay person who has served the parish well over an 
extended period of time and has done so in a quiet, un-

assuming and, perhaps, unrecognized fashion.  

 
 



 

                St. John’s             PARISH STAFFS           St. Ann’s 

Director of Parish & Youth Ministry 
Nancy Smith — nhenn71@hotmail.com 

508-838-8490 
 

Administrative Assistant:  Deborah Conrad 
stjohnebridge@comcast.net 

508-378-4207 
 

Business Manager:  Jaclyn Buccigross 
jmbstjohn@gmail.com 

 
Director of Music:  Paul Hoffman 

phoffman@stjohneb.org 
Music Minister:  Er ica Wasil 

Director of Parish & Youth Ministry 
Nancy Smith — nhenn71@hotmail.com 

508-838-8490 
 

Administrative Assistant:  Arlene Stefano 
stanns@comcast.net 

508-586-4880 
 

Business Manager:  Judd Vail 
508-586-4880 

 
Director of Music:  Matthew Cunningham 

508-586-4880 
matthewcunningham@bpsma.org 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Director: Lorraine Hopgood 
repstjohn@gmail.com 

508-378-1521 
There will be no Religious Education  
From December 20th to January 2nd. 

Religious Education will resume on 
January 3rd. 

Director: Charlotte Hasomer is-Leines 
stannsccd@comcast.net 

508-588-7140 
There will be no Religious Education  

On December 25 or January 1st 
Religious Education will resume on 

January 8th 


